MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 29, 2006
MALLARDS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

Meeting was called to order at 7:02pm by George Hegedus, President.  In attendance were George Hegedus, Betty Alley, Mike Bavetz, Antoinette Palazzolo, and Holly Monaco.  Also in attendance, were 10 homeowners.

George Hegedus, motioned to approve the minutes as is, and Antoinette Palazzolo seconded.  All were in favor, minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report- Mike Bavetz gave the financial report and brought up the budget for the 2007 fiscal year.  The preliminary budget is put together by Campbell.  Some homeowners questioned the breakdown of expenses.  Another homeowner asked about the credit we received for Hurricane Wilma.  There was not a line item for this, and wanted to know where the money was spent.  A suggestion was made to add another line for an accrual for $1,270.00.  A homeowner brought up the possibility of negotiating the terms of the contract between Campbell and with the Master board as well.  Same situation with the attorney’s fees.  Some homeowners thought that the fees were too high.  Is it possible to find another attorney to cut our costs? 

The Master board will meet Monday, December 4, 2006 to approve the Master budget for the fiscal year 2007.  Betty Alley makes a motion to accept the 2007 budget and Antoinette Palazzolo seconds.  All were in favor; the budget passes.  The quarterly assessment will increase to $95.00.
Old Business- The City of Coconut Creek came out and checked the indentations in the road.  They reported no leaks, but to keep an eye on it.  The “go-live” date for the new security system is after the 1st of the year.  Bob Marino talked with CPM about trimming the palm trees again.  They quoted him $20.00 per tree for the 3 queen palms.  The rest of the quotes were for: $25, $50, and $75 respectively for small, medium, and large trees.  A letter will be sent out to the homeowners over the holidays with a deadline of January 29, 2007.  The work will commence in February.

Holly Monaco brought up the issue of the speed limit sign.  She asked if there was money in the budget to get the sign this year, or wait until next year.  Mike Bavetz did say that there was enough money in the budget so we could get the sign this year.  George Hegedus made a motion to approve the 15MPH sign at the front entrance.  Mike Bavetz seconded, all in favor, motion passes.

New Business – Holly Monaco brought up the issues of Hurricane Shutters.  There are different types within the community and are not all covered in the bylaws.  At some point this needs to be changed in the bylaws to reflect all types of shutter.  Also, some people still had shutters closed.  Issue tabled until January. 
Next Meeting was scheduled for January 31st, 2007.

Motion to end meeting.  All in favor.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.
